- 2 -Chemistry or Physics is desired, the requirements of the Department in which the minor is taken must be satisfied. Otherwise the minor work should be made up merely of enumerated courses and should not be designated by a general title which might be expected to imply a broader knowledge of the minor subject than can be obtained appropriately in the time available. (II) GENERAL QUESTIONS. (1) It should be a fixed policy of the Faculty to refrain from enacting restrictive regulations about matters with which the individual departments are competent to deal. (2) The idea of autonomy for the departments in matters pertaining to the curriculum of the graduate work should be adopted - only such regulations being enacted as are essential to protect the general reputation of the graduate school. (3) It is important that greater details of research and other facilities be outlined in our bulletin with care and consistency. (4) ----(5) The Faculty should elect two Executive Committees one to deal with questions relating to the more purely Arts subjects, and the other to deal with Science subjects - the Dean to be Chairman of each. Each committee may subdivide as required to cover the numerous subjects now involved. (7) The Executive Committee should be elected according to existing rules as laid down in the bulletin, viz: by the Faculty (a procedure which in the past has not been carried out). The suggestion is made that members of the committee retire in rotation, say half of each committee every year, with eligibility for re-election. It is recommended however that those departments with a large number of graduate students be represented every year. To allow of other departments being adequately represented, each committee should consist of about eight members. In the matter of the appointment of a Dean, it is suggested that it may be better for all concerned if the Faculty have the privilege of making recommendations to the Principal, which may assist him in making the appointment. (6) That the valuable body of opinion to be found in the associate members of the Faculty may have fuller repression, it is recommended that the following regulation be enacted: "Any associate or assistant professor directing research in the Faculty, is eligible for recommendation to the Faculty, and thereafter to the Principal for appointment"